1.0 Taking Great Pet Photos

By Lori Jo Oswald

Watching Dave Jensen at work is a unique experience. His clients – usually cats and dogs, but also horses, birds, hamsters, and even the occasional human – are in a state of enrapture. He whistles, barks, meows, chirps and clucks, all the while clicking away. 

A dog watches Jensen move around the room, cocking his head this way and that, his expression one of amazed wonder. You don’t think a dog can have an expression of amazed wonder?  Just watch the pets watch Jensen photograph them. You’ll see a wealth of animal expressions you didn’t know were possible.

Jensen owns Alaska Pet-ography, a business he started out of his home some 10 years ago. Recently, he opened a store and moved his studio to a mall at 1921 W. Dimond Blvd. in Anchorage.

Jensen offers the following tips for pet owners who want to take outstanding photos of their dogs and cats.


First, consider your subject, Jensen said, and always treat dogs and cats with care and respect. “Heap your praise on them, and, when they’re ready to quit, let them.  Posing for cameras and people is not a natural thing for animals to know about.”  He especially emphasized that animals must never be jeopardized for a photo.  “Make it a fun project for all involved.”


Next, think about the film speed. “In Alaska, where winters are spent cuddling with our animal companions during dark evenings near a wood stove, we recommend keeping a roll or two of ASA 400 speed film handy,” Jensen said. 


If you are using a flash attachment, “try to raise it several inches above the camera to avoid direct reflection in your subject’s retina—the red eye effect.”  Jensen also recommends that budding pet photographers try bracketing, which means using different exposure settings for the same pose.


As for your camera angle, Jensen prefers eye-level photographs.  “Get down to your subject’s favorite place, on the ground or floor in most cases — or on the furniture if you live in a house like ours where animals merely allow us to live alongside them.  If you’re worried about red eye, try distracting your subject so it will turn its face just off to one side.”


Finally, Jensen offers several tricks of the trade.  He suggests being prepared beforehand. “Don’t even pull the camera out of the bag until you’ve decided your location or setting, how you hope to pose your subject, whether you want to see a collar or pet tags in the photo.  When you’re sure everything is set, check your camera settings, make sure you have a goodie bag full of treats (rewards), and have someone help out with your favorite subject.”


For more information, call Alaska Pet-ography at 346-3321 or visit www.alaskaportraits.com.

